BATTLE CREEK BOARD OF EDUCATION

SPECIAL MEETING

April 9, 2012
6:00 p.m.
Board Room – School Administration Building

PRESENT - BOARD OF EDUCATION

Karen Evans

William Burton

Susan Buckley

Todd Stagner

Steve Hoelscher

Art McClenney

Scott Cubberly

Present – Administration

Dr. Linda Hicks – Superintendent

Dr. Jeffrey Greene – Resource Development Coordinator

Deborah Gregory – Executive Director of Financial Services

Robert Harberts – Interim Director of Human Resources

Dianne Hatley – Interim Executive Director of Human Resources

MINUTES

The meeting was called to order by President Evans at 6:00 p.m.  All board members were present.  Approximately 25 citizens were in attendance including school personnel.

APPROVAL OF AGENDA

The agenda was unanimously approved as presented.

Motion approved 7 – 0

2012-13 BUDGET REDUCTIONS
Superintendent Hicks reviewed 2012-2013 budget reductions line by line with board members.  The following reductions were presented for discussion:

	LEVEL
	ITEM
	
	SAVINGS

	ELEMENTARY
	Reduction of 13 ELE teaching staff
	
	$680,745 

	ELEMENTARY
	Reduction of 1 Elementary Principal
	
	$92,400 

	ELEMENTARY
	Reduction in instructional supplies
	
	$25,000 

	
	
	TOTAL
	$798,145 

	
	
	
	

	
	ITEM
	
	SAVINGS

	MIDDLE
	Reduction of 6.5 MS teaching staff
	
	$340,373 

	MIDDLE
	Reduction of 2 Clerical - 1 @ NW / 1 @ SMS
	$68,116 

	MIDDLE
	Reduction in instructional supplies
	
	$20,000 

	
	
	TOTAL
	$428,489 

	
	
	
	

	
	ITEM
	
	SAVINGS

	HIGH SCHOOL
	Reduction of 6.5 HS teaching staff
	
	$340,373 

	HIGH SCHOOL
	Eliminate Alternative Ed Program 
	
	$522,851 

	HIGH SCHOOL
	Reduction of 1 Clerical
	
	$37,846 

	HIGH SCHOOL
	Reduction in instructional supplies
	
	$30,000 

	
	
	TOTAL
	$931,070 

	
	
	
	

	
	ITEM
	
	SAVINGS

	DISTRICT
	Eliminate Switchboard / Receptionist at full year 
	$27,542 

	DISTRICT
	OEC Alternative Funding
	
	$400,000 

	DISTRICT
	Reduction of Athletic Program
	
	$100,000 

	DISTRICT
	Reduction of Marketing Budget 
	
	$35,000 

	DISTRICT
	Reduction of Board and Supt secretarial
	
	$44,538 

	DISTRICT
	Eliminate Student Service Temp Costs
	
	$9,289 

	DISTRICT
	Reduction of Police Liaisons from 2 to 1
	
	$67,238 

	
	
	TOTAL
	$683,607 

	
	
	
	

	
	ITEM
	
	SAVINGS

	MAINTENANCE
	Reduction of Maintenance staff - by 2
	
	$92,552 

	
	
	TOTAL
	$92,552 

	
	
	
	

	
	GRAND TOTAL
	
	$2,933,862 


Board members questioned the feasibility of two buildings sharing one principal.  Information regarding different operational models for reduced clerical staff was requested.  Principals expressed concern regarding that potential reduction.  It was clarified that the elimination of the alternative education program would change the total savings.  Additional information regarding the Outdoor Education Center is being gathered.  Additional information regarding athletic reductions is necessary for discussion.  Alternative funding is being researched regarding the liaison officer.  It was suggested that alternate scenarios be provided to board members based on various recommendations.
CONSIDERATION TO CLOSE ALTERNATIVE PROGRAM
Moved by Mr. Burton, supported by Mr. McClenney, to close the current alternative education program. 
Motion approved 7 – 0

CONSIDERATION TO APPROVE BOARD TERMS OF OFFICE
Robert Harberts, Interim Director of Human Resources, presented a resolution for approval amending board terms of office from 4 to 6 years.  The board bylaws and/or policies will be amended to reflect the changes.

Moved by Mr. Burton, supported by Mr. Hoelscher, to approve the resolution amending board terms of office to six years.
Motion approved 7 - 0
DISCUSSION OF STAFF APPRECIATION DAY
Present Evans opened the floor to staff appreciation day discussion.  Board members would like to recognize staff at the start of the school year, during May in coordination with Michigan’s staff appreciation day, or at the end of the year.

PUBLIC COMMENT
No comments were made.
SUPERINTENDENT COMMENTS
Superintendent Hicks commented on:

· Welcome Back – she welcomed everyone back following Spring Break.
· March is Reading Month – she shared thank you cards received from students during March is reading month.
BOARD MEMBER COMMENTS
President Evans reminded board members that the April 21 retreat has been cancelled.  She gave kudos to the Shopper and Enquirer for highlighting the Carson Scholars, Northwestern and High School awards.

ADJOURNMENT

The meeting adjourned at 7:20 p.m.

